The State of New Hampshire
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

s« NHDES

Thomas S. Burack, Commissioner

August 2, 2007

Robert Shields Jr.
PO Box 41
Barrington, NH 03825

RE: DES Site Specific File# WPS-7164, Gerrior Lane Trust-Homestead Subdivision / NH
Route 4, Barrington and Nottingham, NH

Dear Mr. Shields:

The Department of Environmental Services (“DES”) received your request for an
extension of the above referenced Site Specific permit. As you are aware, DES conducted an
inspection of the project on June 1, 2007 in response to a complaint.

During the inspection, DES made the following observations:

1. The detention pond located at the intersection of Gerrior Drive and St. Matthews is not
constructed and stabilized in accordance with approved plans;

2. An unapproved stump dump is located on St. Matthews at the outlet of a culvert,
blocking the flow of water; ‘

3. Evidence of erosion on the slopes and in the ditchlines along St. Matthews;

4. Loam pile located on St. Matthews is not stabilized and no erosion controls surround
the pile in accordance with approved plans;

Based on the inspection, DES requests that you take the following action:

5. By September 3, 2007, provide as-built plans, stamped by a New Hampshire licensed
professional engineer, to document to DES that the detention pond located at the
intersection of Gerrior Drive and St. Matthews is in compliance with approved plans;

6. By September 3, 2007, provide photographic documentation to DES that the stump
dump is removed from the outlet of the culvert on St. Matthews;

7. By September 3, 2007, provide photographic documentation to DES that the slopes
and ditchlines along St. Matthews are stabilized in accordance with approved plans;

8. By September 3, 2007, provide photographic documentation that the loam pile
located on St. Matthews is stabilized and erosion controls are installed in accordance with
approved plans.
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Based on the inspection, DES has determined that the project is not currently in
compliance with the approved Site Specific permit. DES will not grant your request
for an extension of the Site Specific permit until you have documented, as described above, that
the project is in compliance with RSA 485-A:17. ‘

Please include the file number (WPS-7164) on all correspondence and provide the
Barrington and Nottingham Conservation Commissions a copy of all information submitted to -
this office.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (603) 559-1514 or by email at
dprice @des.state.nh.us

Sincerely,

avid Price

East Region Compliance Investigator
DES Wetlands/Alteration of Terrain

DAP/dap
ec: Ridge Mauck, DES Alteration of Terrain

Natalie Landry, DES Watershed Management
cc:  Barrington Conservation Commission '

Nottingham Conservation Commission

Ted Buczek, Barrington Code Enforcement

Peter Cook, Barrington Road Agent

Mike Seivert, MJS Engineering

Tan Trefry, NHSC, Inc.
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